
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Today marks the end of another fabulous week in school.  The children 
looked amazing in their Christmas jumpers.  Thank you to those that 
made donations for St. Giles by wearing it.  Children can wear their 
Christmas jumper again on their Christmas craft day, Christmas lunch 
day (Wed. 20th) and on the last day of term for the whole school 
Christmas carol concert. 
Our choir really got into the Christmas spirit this week too.  Two groups 
of children spent their afternoon on Monday and Tuesday singing to the 
residents of Sunningdale Care home.  The staff and residents were 
overwhelmed with the amazing performance of our children and it will 
now become an annual event in ours and their calendars.  The children 
were exemplary and I was so proud hearing about it and seeing the 
photos.  A huge thank you to Miss Tuton for leading the choir and Mrs 
Douglas for organising it.  If you have a present for a resident of the 
care home, please bring these in next week as Mrs Douglas will be 
delivering these. 
The children have been out and about lots over the last few weeks on 
various autumn term trips.  The children as ever, have represented 
themselves fantastically.  Year 2 have visited the mad museum and 
butterfly farm, year 1 – Bolehall Manor, year 3 have visited Tanglewood 
– outdoors activities in Cannock Chase, year 5 have been to Tutbury 
Castle and this week year 4 have visited the Derby faith trail where they 
compared customs and beliefs in a mosque, Baptist Church and 
Gurdwara.  These trips have complemented the learning this half term 
in the children’s curriculum time.  I am so glad to see Tamworth library 
visits back up and running too after the library’s recent renovation.  
Ladybirds are off to the Snowdome this week and year 6’s France trip is 
fast approaching.  Thank you to our parent volunteers who allow these 
trips to happen. 
Today we said a sad farewell to Mrs Edwards who works in our year 5 
class.  Mrs Edwards has gained a place on a teacher training course 
from September and is taking some time to study and prepare for this 
new journey.  We are incredibly proud that our children have inspired 
Mrs Edwards to move forward into a teaching career.  We will still see 
her each day for lunchtime and she will continue with her dance club 
until the end of term.   
Last week we had our school improvement partner in school (Tracy 
Ruddle) for our first school performance review of the year.  Tracy 
comes in to support  and challenge myself and the leadership team in 
our progress in our school improvement priorities.  This review 
concentrated on the use of iPads across the school, our new and 
improved RE curriculum and our writing and presentation journey so 
far this year.  I was pleased she was able to speak to some children  
who could confidently talk through their learning on the iPads.  She was 
pleased with the progress we continue to make in improving outcomes 
for all our children and we valued her feedback on our next steps. 
 
Have a lovely weekend! 
Mrs Jones  
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